
Macken Funeral Home 

EMAIL: macken@mackenfuneralhome.com 

PHONE: (507) 282-1075 

FAX: (507) 280-7740 
 

The Post Bulletin allows families to submit an obituary in story form and it will appear in the 

newspaper the way it is submitted (minor editing may happen at the Post Bulletin if they see fit).    

A picture can be included with no extra charge.  If any mention of military service is in the obituary, a 

flag will also be added to the obituary at no extra charge. 

 

Below is an example of a standard obituary.  You can use this as a guide when creating an obituary. 

 

 

John F. "Johnny" Stellbaum - Rochester 

 

Johnathan Frank Stellbaum, 91, of Rochester, MN, died Tuesday, May 18, 2013 at St. Marys Hospital.  

 

John was born December 29, 1918 in St. Charles, MN to James and Linda (Wellham) Stellbaum. He 

graduated from St. Charles High School in 1936. On October 7, 1940, he married Lois L. Harrison at 

The Little Brown Church in Nashua, Iowa. The couple lived in Rochester until 1987 when they moved 

to Mesa, Arizona. In 2003, John moved back to Rochester, MN after the passing of his wife. John 

worked as a mechanic for Harold's Auto Electric for 37 years. 

 

John loved wood-carving, camping, fishing and especially working on his 1968 Chevrolet Corvette 

with his grandchildren. 

 

He is survived by his daughters, Sharon Bendelow of Shoreview, MN, and Barbara (Gary) Ellingson of 

LaBolt, SD; son, Robert of Las Vegas, NV; six grandchildren; ten great-grandchildren; and one great-

great-granddaughter. He is preceded in death by his wife, one sister, and one granddaughter.  

 

The funeral service will be held at 11:00 a.m. Monday, May 24, 2013 in the River Park Chapel at 

Macken Funeral Home with Rev. Lester Horntvedt officiating. Visitation will be held from 4:00 p.m. 

to 7:00 p.m. on Sunday, May 23, 2013 in the River Park Chapel and one hour prior to the service on 

Monday. Burial will be in Grandview Memorial Gardens in Rochester.  

 

Memorials are preferred to the Healtheast Hospice of St. Paul, MN. 

 

Online condolences are welcome at www.mackenfuneralhome.com. 

 

PLEASE NOTE: When choosing our Simply Cremation Plan, you will have to submit your 

obituary directly to the Post Bulletin without our assistance.  The obituary and service information 

will not be published on our website since we will not be conducting or overseeing the service.  To 

submit the obituary directly to the Post Bulletin, you may create an online account, email or call them 

at.   

www.modulist.news - info@modulist.news – (701) 241-5509 


